
 
 
  

 

Long Term Prayer List                     . 
Patty, Laura, Jerry, Susan, Mel, Jarod, Lance, Alice, Shayne, 

George, Ruth, Rachel, Larry, the Bentley Family, 

Shirley, Pam, Julie, Prof. Dr. Ahmed Adel Sakr, Vi, Sarah Jane, 

Deb G., Cam Howard, Emily Ciuca, Patrick, Michele, Gerry Wieczorek and 

family, Toby 

 

Short Term Prayer List  
Mary Lee, The family of Dion Bagby, David, Jenny,   

Pam, Bill, Rick, Ben & Courtney, Matthew, Louisa, George Beach,  

Anne G., Jessica, Dannie, Will McLean, Gail M., Doug M., Geraldine,  

Heather and Andy, Myra, Luisa, Megan, Alexa, Olive, Dave, 

 Tom, Mary, Jessica, Dave, Karen Buck, Kate, Lynn, Maxine, 

 Bill Jandress, Glenn, Florita, Kim, Lisa, Susie, Monica, Josh,  

Robert, Bill, Bob, Justin, Justin Wolfe, Terry Wolfe, Colleen, 

 Leslie Brown, Robert, Mac & Melanie, Ashley Shiver, Jac, Leonard,  

Michael, Annie, Caroline, Alex, For the Family of Guy, Ann, Melissa,  

Carol, Barbara, Mikko, Bill, Carmen, Melissa,  

The Lam family, John, Mr. Arvidson, Chuck, 

 Carolyn and family, John, Dorothy, Clyde, Edna, Bill, Robert,  

Terry, Kim, Liz Wilson's family, Mariah, Walter, Dolores, 

 Lorraine, Barbara M., Bunk, Penny, Stephanie, Arlene, Michael Stack-Dunne, 

Bruce, Courtney, Michael, The Genebach family, Delores, Charlie Poandl's 

family, Luis Bruno's mother, Al Rivera's father, Steve & Rebecca Page,  

Colleen, Angie Rosenblad, Frankie Santini, Tom Rippe, Bob Evers, Marty Brady 

& family, Angela Henderson and family, Lynn Tibbets, Horace LaWalt, Sr., Kiran 

and her father Namanat as well as the people of Pakistan, Liz Tomlinson,  Arthur 

David Allen and his parents and Gail Peters. 

If a name that should be left on the short term prayer list does not appear,  

please call the office and it will be re-entered. 

 

 

 

 

Altar Flowers 

The flowers are given on this Sunday by Thelma Hubert in loving memory of Frederic 

Hubert. If you would like to remember a loved one who has departed this life or give 

thanksgiving for family and friends, please complete a Flower Envelope or call the office at 

703-437-3790.  

 

Staff 

The Rev. Bradford A. Rundlett, Rector 

The Rev. Leslie Chadwick, Associate Rector  

Mrs. Christine Hoyle, Director of Children & Youth Ministries 

Ms. Alba Padilla, Nursery Attendant 

Ms. Reina Torres, Nursery Attendant 

Ms. Elizabeth Tomlinson, Seminarian 

Ms. Phyllis Hogan, Sexton 

Ms. Josephine Martin, Assistant Sexton 

Mr. Kevin Hamilton, Parish Administrator 

Helen Guest, Pre-School Director 

Office Hours 

Monday - Friday 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 

Vestry 

Senior Warden – Mike Colie  

Junior Warden – Keith Pinkard 

Treasurer – Rick Wilson 

 Registrar – Rose Berberich 
 

Jeanne Bennett  Marty Brady       Mike Colie  

Donna Cornwell   Carolyn Hamm  Courtney King 

Eugene Nkomba               Ugo Nwachukwu         Nikki O'Malley 

Keith Pinkard     Keith Sinclair  Sandy Wright    
 

Trustees 

            Tom McLenigan               Keith Sinclair                    Dana “Deke” Smith 

 
 

DO YOU NEED SOMEONE TO TALK TO? 

Call a Stephen Minister or  

call Fr. Brad at 703-437-3790 
 

Do you have a will?  
Please remember St. Timothy's in your end-of-life plans as an institution of seminal 

importance. Thank you. 
 

 
Saint Timothy's Episcopal Church 

432 VAN BUREN STREET, HERNDON, VIRGINIA 20170 
WWW.SAINT-TIMOTHYS.ORG 

Announcements for October 13, 2013 

Twenty-first Sunday after Pentecost 

    8:00 a.m.         Holy Eucharist - Rite I 
    9:30 a.m.         Holy Eucharist - Rite II 
   11:00 a.m.     Holy Eucharist - Rite II 

 

..                  

  
 

 

 

          Parish Office: 703-437-3790   Fax: 703-787-9781       
         Web Page: www.saint-timothys.org 

          Office E-mail: office@saint-timothys.org 
 

 

 
ST. TIMOTHY’S MISSION STATEMENT 

 

AS PEOPLE OF GOD, WE JOYFULLY WORSHIP GOD,  
SPREAD THE WORD OF GOD’S LOVE 

TREASURE ALL PEOPLE, AND 
SERVE OTHERS EVERYWHERE IN THE NAME OF JESUS CHRIST. 

 

THEREFORE, WITH GOD’S HELP, WE: 
OPEN OUR DOORS TO EVERYONE, 
OPEN OUR HEARTS IN WORSHIP, 

OPEN OUR EYES TO THE SPIRIT’S GIFTS, AND 
OPEN OUR ARMS TO EMBRACE GOD’S WORK. 

Assisting in the Preparation and Conduct of Worship 

Altar Guild 
Donna Dickt, Maria LaWalt, Ruth Neaveill, Bobbe Duquette 

Counters 
Pat McGibbon, Brian Flusche 

Ushers 
8:00 a.m. Tom Rust, Bill Outerbridge 

9:30 a.m. Andre Dupuy, John Perkinson 

11:00 a.m. Hugh Masters, Patty Masters 

Greeters 
8:00 a.m. Bill Outerbridge, Dorothy Outerbridge 

9:30 a.m. Amy Hein 

11:00 a.m. Mary Perry 

Lay Eucharistic Ministers 

8:00 a.m. Glenn Pfadenhauer, Ralph Tildon 

9:30 a.m. Laura Dendtler, Frank Martin, Chris Brock, Rod Neaveill 

11:00 a.m. Rachel Muir, Duncan Hutcheon, Liz Ward, Michael Cook, Bill Odio 

Acolytes 
9:30 a.m. Beau LaWalt, Will LaWalt, Carolyn Wright, Madeleine Lamoureux 

11:00 a.m. Christopher Showalter, Hart Mankin, Sophia LaRe 

http://www.saint-timothys.org/
mailto:office@saint-timothys.org


Events This Week 
 

SUNDAY  10/13 

Holy Eucharist 8:00 a.m., 9:30 a.m., and 11:00 a.m. 

9:00 a.m. St. Cecelia Choir Rehearsal - Music Room 

7:00 p.m. Christianity 101 Class - Narthex 

7:00 p.m. Youth Confirmation Class - Upper Room 

MONDAY 10/14 
4:00 p.m. Center for Pastoral Counseling - A2 

7:00 p.m. BSA Troop 159 Meeting - HH/UR/Kitchen 

7:00 p.m. Service Ministry Meeting- B1 
 

TUESDAY 10/15 

4:00 p.m. Center for Pastoral Counseling - A2 

4:30 p.m. Nurturing Parent - 0-4 age English - Henry Hall, Kitchen, Nursery, UR, B2, A1 
 

WEDNESDAY 10/16 

10:00 a.m. Morning Bible Study - Kitchen 

12:15 p.m. Holy Eucharist/Healing Service - Sanctuary 

4:00 p.m. Center for Pastoral Counseling - A2 

7:00 p.m. Shawl Ministry - Narthex 

7:30 p.m. Boy Scout Leaders' Meeting - Upper Room 
 

THURSDAY 10/17 

4:00 p.m. Center for Pastoral Counseling - A2 

7:00 p.m. St. Cecilia Choir Rehearsal - Music Room, Narthex, Sanctuary 

7:00 p.m. Taoist Tai Chi - Henry Hall 
 

FRIDAY 10/18 

10:30 a.m. Friday Folders - Kitchen 
 

SATURDAY 10/19 

8:00 a.m. Finance Ministry Monthly Meeting - Upper Room 

8:00 a.m. Playground Project - Playground 

8:30 a.m. Vestry/Ministry Leader Meeting - Henry Hall 

9:00 a.m. Altar Guild Set-Up - Sanctuary and Altar Guild Room 

11:00 a.m. Dorosheff Violin Lessons - Music Room & Sanctuary 

7:00 p.m. La Vida Verdadera / The True Vine - Sanctuary 
 

SUNDAY  10/20 

Holy Eucharist 8:00 a.m., 9:30 a.m., and 11:00 a.m. 

9:00 a.m. St. Cecelia Choir Rehearsal - Music Room 

7:00 p.m. Christianity 101 Class - Narthex 

7:00 p.m. Youth Confirmation Class - Upper Room 

 

 

Nursery  
 

All children are welcome to stay with parents in the 

Sanctuary during worship. However, for parents of children 

ages 0-3 years who want nursery care, we have a well-

equipped and professionally-staffed nursery at the end of the 

hall nearest the Sanctuary. Each child brought to the nursery 

is given a number; only the parents of the child can take the child from the nursery. If a 

parent is needed during worship, the child’s number will appear (in red LED’s) on the black 

panels beneath the hymn boards on both sides of the Chancel. Parents, please bring diapers, 

any snacks, and formula as needed for your child. 

 
Holy Communion 
 

All baptized Christians are welcome to receive the Sacrament. If you have not been 

baptized, please come to the Altar rail for a blessing during Holy Communion (place your 

arms across your chest to signify your desire for a blessing). If you would like to be 

baptized, please speak with the clergy after the service.  To receive Holy Communion, 

accept the bread in your hand and place it in your mouth, then sip wine from the Chalice 

when it is brought to you (guide the Chalice to your mouth please), or hold the bread, dip it 

in the wine when the chalice comes to you, and place the bread with wine in your mouth. If 

you are allergic to wheat or are gluten intolerant, please let the person serving bread know 

to give you a rice wafer. 

 

Happy Birthday to You!!!  
 

Sun. 10/13       Alexia Bartlett, Evan Henry, Grace Dowell 

Tues. 10/15   Donna Cornwell 

Wed. 10/16   Alexandra Roselle, Michael Mwenye Jr. 

Thu. 10/17    Olga Marinenko, Danyele Ogden 

Fri. 10/18  Charles O'Malley, Paul Cozza 

Sat. 10/19       Jade Horne, David Nardi 

Sun. 10/20    Elaine Horsfield, Rob Duchesneau III, Elizabeth Witter,  

  Vilma Lemus 

General Announcements 

 

Church Office Closed on Monday, October 14 

The church office will be closed on Monday, October 14, in observance of Columbus Day. 

Organist for Today, Sunday, October 13 

The Saint Timothy's Episcopal Church Family is thankful for today's substitute Organist 

and Choir Director, our own Jane Perry.  We appreciate Jane sharing her talents with us in 

this role today. 

October 23, An Evening with Rabbi Holzman 

Thank you to all who attended the inspiring 5th Sunday kick-off presentation by Dr. Terry 

Reynolds.  In October, please join us for dinner and a presentation with Rabbi Michael 

Holzman from Northern Virginia Hebrew Congregation in Reston.  A buffet dinner will be 

served in Henry Hall from 6:30 - 7:15 p.m.  After dinner, Rabbi Holzman will lead a 

presentation on the “Jewish View of the Book of Revelation” in the sanctuary from 7:15 - 

8:15 p.m.  Childcare will be provided.  So that we may prepare enough food, please RSVP 

on the sign-up sheets located outside the parish office.  For additional information, please 

contact Shon Beury, shonbeury@aol.com.   

Reminder, Annual Pledge Campaign Underway! 

The Stewardship Committee is now conducting our annual pledge campaign.  We have 

mailed out pledge cards and ask that you please complete and return your General Fund 

pledge card by the end of October. Pledge cards may be mailed to the church, placed in the 

offering plate, or hand delivered to the church office.  Blank pledge cards are available in 

the Narthex.  Thank you to David Coyle and Minuteman Press for printing this year's 

pledge cards.  Questions about pledge cards can be addressed to the Stewardship Committee 

Chairman, Kathy Lombard, at Kathy.Lombard@yahoo.com. 

Playground Project 

On October 19, Christopher Showalter will be having his Eagle Project here at St. 

Timothy's playground, and he needs your help! Christopher and volunteers will be building 

a lid for the sandbox and repainting and replacing the wood on the fire truck. The project 

will take place from 8:00 a.m. till approximately 6:00 p.m. If you can make it for any part of 

that day, please e-mail Christopher at chris.showalter@verizon.net. Even if you don't reply, 

please feel free to come anyway. Lunch and refreshments will be provided. 

 
Join Cornerstones (formerly Reston Interfaith) for the annual Help the Homeless 

Community Walk on October 27 at Reston Heights,  11790 Sunrise Valley Drive, Reston, 

VA at 1:30 p.m. Check in and t-shirt pick up begins at 1:00 p.m. This event is a part of 

Festival on the Square, featuring family fun & entertainment. Together we will walk along 

the trails from the Hotels at Reston Heights on Sunrise Valley Drive, to Hunters Woods 

Village Center, and back for approximately 3 miles or you can walk  halfway and do a 1.5 

mile route.  All walkers must pre-register. Registration:  $20 for youth and $30 for adults 

(ages 26 and older). Visit www.hthwalks.org/goto/sttims to register to be on the St. Tim’s 

team. Please contact Jill Norcross jillnorcross@verizon.net or 703-587-4098 with any 

questions.  We appreciate your support for the homeless in our community and hope to see 

a lot of friendly St. Tim’s faces on Oct. 27. 

Life Line Screening 

Life Line Screening, a company that provides community-based preventive health 

screenings, will host their non-invasive and painless health screenings here at Saint 

Timothy's on Monday, November 11.  For more information on their screenings, costs, and 

discounts offered, call 1-888-653-6441 or visit www.lifelinescreening.com/community-

partners. Life Line Screening is not a ministry of Saint Timothy's, so please call their phone 

number or visit their website for information. 

 

 

General Announcements (continued) 

 

Christianity 101 

Christianity 101 explores the basics of the Christian faith and is open to all adults who are 

merely curious or who wish to be Confirmed, Received, or Renew Baptismal Vows. The 

class meets on Sunday evenings in the Narthex from 7:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m., October 6 - 

November 17. Contact: Brad Rundlett at bradr@saint-timothys.org. 

Great Harvest Bread Sale!!!  

The Service Ministry will hold the annual bread sale to support the Lakota Team on 

Sunday, October 27.  Delicious Great Harvest bread varieties including Pumpkin Swirl, 

Apple Scrapple and a special Halloween bread will be available after every service.  

Suggested donation is $10 for a loaf. The Service Ministry...putting your faith to work! 

 
Tuesday, November 19, 2013  9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. (registration opens at 8:00 a.m.) 

Lewis Ginter Botanical Garden, Richmond, VA 

Registration Fee: $25, includes lunch and workshop materials!  

Visit http://www.cbf.org/livingwaters to register or for more info! 

Join  faith and conservation leaders from across the Commonwealth as we examine water 

quality through the lens of faith. Investigate where faith and conservation priorities 

intersect. Immerse yourself in the wisdom and inspiration of speakers from the interfaith 

and science communities. Examine ways the faith and conservation communities can 

facilitate richer, more relevant conversations by working together. Collaborate across faiths 

to develop “next steps” to improve water quality in our communities during the coming 

year.  

Food Pantry 

Please think of the pantry when shopping this week! We are especially in 

need of diapers (all sizes).  Thank you!   

Children and Youth Ministries 
 

Confirmation Class 

This year’s Youth Confirmation Class will meet in the Upper Room from 7:00 p.m. - 8:30 

p.m. on Sundays from October 13 - November 17. The class will include one extra field trip 

to walk the labyrinth. Participants do not have to be confirmed at the end of the class if they 

are not ready. For information contact Leslie Chadwick at lesliec@saint-timothys.org. 

Decorate in Style This Christmas Season While Helping the Youth of Saint Timothy's! 

It's already that time of the year; the Youth Group is taking orders for 

Christmas wreaths!  You can conveniently place your order during the 

month of October at the table located in Henry Hall after all Sunday 

services.  Please stop by and order the beautiful wreaths to help the J2A 

youth go on their Pilgrimage next year! 

Great news- wreaths and centerpieces are the same prices as last year ($15-25)!   

New this year- a direct shipping option is now available so customers can send the 

beautiful Christmas greens to friends and family out of town directly from Sherwood Forest 

Farms!  Because of the logistics involved, the direct shipping option will incur added costs. 

Halloween Party Update 

This year the youth group will NOT be hosting the Halloween party.  We hope to revisit this 

event next year.   

Youth Group Haunted House Trip 

The Youth Group will be going to the Bradley Farms Haunted House on Friday, October 

25th.  We will meet in Henry Hall at 6 PM for dinner and leave for Bradley Farms at 6:45 

p.m.  After the haunted house we will return to St. Tim's for dessert and games.  Parent pick 

up is 10 p.m.  You must RSVP to Christine by Wednesday, October 23.  We need to make 

sure we have enough drivers.  Cost is $5.  Let Christine know if you need any assistance. 

Youth Group Meeting 

Our next Youth Group meeting will be Sunday, October 27th from 12:30 - 1:30 p.m. in the 

upper room.   


